
 

Meeting Summary 
8/16/17 

Location: Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
6:30-8:00PM 

Attendance: Ellie Lynch, Danielle Gallagher, Julie Taylor, Kathy Comeau, Shay Herman, Debbie Williams.  

Apologies: Jen Wichita, Stephanie Pinnow, Peder Johanson.  

Discussion Actions 

Welcome and Introductions:  
Introductions were made to the group.  

 

Consent Agenda: The coalition reviewed the consent 
agenda items, there were no question regarding the 
items.   

 

Y2Y Update: No youth were present to provide an 
update.  
A selfie campaign was discussed and the coalition 
would like to have this campaign completed during 
homecoming week.   

• Shay will contact the Y2Y advisors 
and set up meeting.  

• Shay will email a press release 
describing the activity to local 
newspapers  

Red Ribbon Week Update: Ites were purchased and 
ordered for Red Ribbon Week.  Items are expected to 
ship October 1st. Abbey has begun the planning 
process.   

• Shay will contact the press.  

• Debbie Williams volunteered to help 

• Debbie will contact Abby 

Logic Model Strategic Planning: 
Reviewing the logic model were discussed. The 
coalition decided that they would like to review 1 
logic model per month.  
Debbie Williams suggested that we plan an activity 
involving grandparents. While reviewing the logic 
models we will see where this fits. 

• Kathy will bring a logic model to Sept 
meeting 

 

Follow Up National night Out: 
Debbie shared her thoughts of the event with the 
coalition. She noted the event was successful.  

• Shay will send photos to the paper 

Follow Up Cover Bridge Day Scan: 
The coalition discussed the Covered Bridge Day 
Environmental Scan. On social media, photos showed 
people using cups and some using cans at the Street 
Dance. The scan at the ball park showed that the 
majority of the individuals there were not using cups. 

• Kathy to get scans from other 
coalition members. 

• Kathy to meet with Chief Hughes to 
discuss results. 

• Shay will contact Pam Tourdot from 
Crime Stoppers for # of Under Age 
Drinking citations given in the 
Brodhead area this year. 



Some people were wearing wrist bands, but not 
everyone who was drinking.   One of the servers was 
observed drinking alcohol. 
Only one person was observed downtown drinking 
out of a can.  All others drinking alcohol were using a 
cup and everyone drinking alcohol was wearing a 
wrist band.  Everyone seen drinking beer at the 
Tractor Pull used a clear plastic cup and was wearing 
a wrist band.  There were coolers seen in the parking 
lot with a garbage bag of empty cans.  There was an 
increase of people wearing wristbands this year 
compared to last year.  
Danielle indicated that there has been underage 
drinking in Avon Bottom recently.  It was suggested 
that most of the citations are not within the city 
limits. 

• Shay will contact Janesville Area 
Crime Stoppers – Chad Sullivan, for 
name of Crime Stoppers Coordinator 
for Beloit area Crime Stoppers. 

Family Fun Night Update: 
The coalition discussed the planning for Family Fun 
Night. Family fun night will be held the 1st Friday of 
the month Dates were approved with the church.   
The coalition decided to form a committee to 
continue the planning for the family fun night event.  

 

• Shay, Ellie, Julie, and Debbie will 
continue this planning.  

• The committee will meet on August 
22nd 6:30-7:30pm.  

Coalition Member of the Month: 
Shay Herman is the coalition member of the month 
for September.  

• Shay will write an introduction letter 
and contact the local newspaper.  

Upcoming Events: 
Coalition Academy Week 3- Stephanie Pinnow   
  
Hidden In Plain Sight- August 30th 4-6PM 
We will be doing Hidden In Plain Sight at the Middle 
School doing their fall open house. Shay, Danielle, 
and Julie are available to attend the event.  

 
 

• Shay will bring Hidden in Plain sight 
items to Middle School 

• Danielle and Julie will help set up 

• Shay will confirm that Officer Brian 
Bennett will be there. 

 

Other News: 
HBO screening: Kathy provided an update regarding 
the HBO screening, she noted the screening will be 
held on October the 2nd 5:30pm-7:30pm at the 
Brodhead Library.  Other communities in Green 
County will host the screening during the rest of 
October.  Once all the dates are set, a flyer will be 
printed up with all the dates and locations. 
Tentatively: A Narcan training will be provided on 
November 6th and 13th.  

 

• Shay will contact both of the local 
newspapers papers for press 
releases.   

Next Month’s Meeting is September 19th at 6:30PM 
at Bethlehem Lutheran Church  

 

 


